
 

Sunningdale Parish Council COVID-19 Update 2 – 24th March 
 

The response to the COVID-19 pandemic is a rapidly evolving issue and the Parish Council would refer all residents to 
the government pages for the updates as they arise.   https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus will provide you with the 
information as it is released. 
 
After the announcement by the Prime Minister yesterday, Monday 23rd March, it has become apparent that to 
conform to the guidelines in these exceptional times, the Parish Council must now close all playgrounds, restrict 
access to play equipment which may be in open recreation fields and close the tennis courts.   
 
Therefore, with immediate effect Broomhall Lane Recreation Ground is closed to all visitors other than to visitors 
who are complying with the clear guidelines provided by the government. 
 

“people will only be allowed to take part in one form of exercise per day like a walk,  
run or cycle alone or with members of your household” 

 

 As detailed in the update-1 19.3.20  

1. All council and committee meetings will be suspended until at least the end of April 2020, with the potential that 

these will be suspended further once more information is received from the National Association of Local 

Councils who are in consultation with the Government. 

  

2. The parish and village hall offices will close to all visitors and the team who work there will move to 

homeworking for the immediate future.  Whilst there will be no face to face access to the council team, you will 

still be able to call the office on 01344 874268 and within office hours your call will be answered remotely.  

Please understand that we are experiencing a high level of calls at the moment, so do leave a message and your 

call will be returned.  Emails to the office, info@sunningdaleparish.org.uk will be answered in a timely manner. 

 

3. The venues operated by the council such as the community room and the village hall are now closed to all hirers. 

 

External to the parish council, the Royal Borough of Windsor and Maidenhead has announced that playgrounds and 

play equipment including tennis courts are now closed for the foreseeable future.   

The council is continuing to work to ensure that the required services continue and should any resident feel isolated 

and without the help from family or friends, please do contact the Parish Council and we will work with external 

organisations to bring you the help you need. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the council on 01344 874268 or 

info@sunningdaleparish.org.uk and we will make every effort to assist you.    

We continue to place updates on the council website as and when they are needed, so please look there for 

information www.sunningdale-pc.org.uk 
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